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Comments:  I am writing in regards to the Forest Service's proposed revisions to directives regarding

management of electric bicycle use on National Forest System lands (FSM 7700 and 7710 E-bikes #ORMS-

2619).

 

I am 72 years old, and before retiring commuted to work for 30 years by bike. My ability to get out on trails with

my mountain bike has diminished over the years.

 

I have found that my new e bike allows me to continue to enjoy biking.

 

I respectfully ask that electric bicycles be removed from the definition of a "motor vehicle."

 

These proposed changes could result in a substantial number of non-motorized trails, paths, or roads being

converted to motorized in order to allow electric bicycles - an unintended consequence and management

strategy for the vast network of non-motorized Forest Service areas. Due to the risks associated with re-

designating our non-motorized facilities as motorized, I do not support the proposed revised directives as written.

Instead, electric bicycles should be removed from the definition of "motor vehicle" and considered a non-

motorized use.

 

Electric bicycles are ridden, and should be managed, like traditional bicycles rather than motor vehicles. E-bike

riders are similar to that of regular bike riders, and in most state and federal statutes, electric bicycles are defined

as bicycles, excluded from motor vehicle classifications, and generally allowed on non-motorized trails.

 


